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President’s Message 
 

Hello, PRBC Members and Friends! 
  
I'm excited about the health and growth of our club 
and the possibilities for our future!  We started as a 
tiny group of seven committed Bloodhound fanciers 
in 1996 and now we are 40 members strong and 
growing every year.  We have an enthusiastic group 
of officers and directors, lots of committed working 
members,  and several great events planned for 
2008.  In the coming year I will focus on serving our 
membership, on welcoming new Bloodhound own-
ers into our group, and "educate, educate, educate"!   
  
Elsewhere in this newsletter you'll find a schedule of 
meetings for 2008; this schedule was designed with 
maximum participation in mind and was approved 
at our January meeting.  The next meeting/get-
together will happen on Saturday, May 3, at the 
home of our new Vice President, Sonnya Crawford, 
and I truly hope that you all can attend.  Some mem-
bers will be entered in a nearby dog show, but 
the bulk of this day is planned around diverse inter-
ests. We hope to offer CGC testing, EECT trails and 
an educational seminar, as well as a tribute to our 
Rescue Program adopters.  There will also be a BBQ 
dinner and a club meeting open to all those inter-
ested.  It promises to be a really fun day for every-
one!  Watch the website and your email inbox for 
more information.  If you would like to help with this 

event or have questions, please contact Sonnya at 
drsonnya@gmail.com or me at themaja@comcast.net.   
  
That's just the first of many events we have 
planned.  Mark your calendars for Memorial Day 
Weekend's 3rd Annual Clyde Reed Memorial Trail-
ing Trial at the Hartys'  in Valleyford WA; August 2 
and 3 for our 11th Northwest Regional Specialty in 
Auburn; and September 29 - October 4 for the 
American Bloodhound Club National Specialty in 
Long Beach CA hosted by our dear friends in Blood-
hounds West, Southern Chapter.   
  
I look forward to seeing and talking with all of you in 
the coming year.  Feel free to contact me or any 
other Officer or Board Member with your questions, 
ideas, and suggestions.  This is your club and we 
want to hear from you! 
  
Until then, hug your hounds often.  They are the rea-
son for all we do. 
  
Happy Trails,  
Suzi 

 

2008 Meeting Schedule 
 

 
Saturday, May 3 - Meeting and BBQ at Sonnya and 
Tim Crawford's house in Montesano, WA.  We're hop-
ing to host all our Rescue Adopters at this event and 
plans for possible CGC and EECT testing are in the 
works. 
 
Saturday, May 24 - In conjunction with our 3rd an-
nual Clyde Reed Memorial Trailing Event, meeting 
and get-together at Lynn and Sid Harty's house in Val-
leyford, WA.   
 
Saturday, August 2 - This is our PRBC Annual Gen-
eral Meeting, held at Argus Ranch Facility in Auburn, 
WA, in conjunction with our Regional Specialty Show 
event.  
 
September 29 through October 4, 2008 - We 
also will hold a club meeting in Long Beach, Califor-
nia, during the 2008 ABC National Specialty.   
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Meeting Minutes: Puyallup, WA 
January 13, 2008: 

Members present:  Tina Kocar, Kim Bialakowski, Betty Sei-
gal, Sonnya Crawford, Suzi Paine, Janis Hardy, Katie Cole. 
Guests present:  Larry Law, Janet Law 

The meeting was called to order at 10:05 by Susan Paine.  Minutes 
recorded by Sonnya Crawford. 
 
Minutes of the Last Meeting: Susan Paine read minutes of the most 
recent general meeting, held August 4, 2007 at Argus Ranch Facility, 
Auburn WA.  Katie moved to accept the minutes  and Janis seconded.  
The minutes were accepted. 
 
Katie asked for discussion on a topic from the previous minutes and 
Susan approved the discussion.  Katie asked about the new banner and 
why we are keeping the same colors.  Tina said that her Aunt Sharon 
or Aunt Lavonne at Siglers would be willing to give us a bid and 
probably give us a good price on a new banner.  There was a lot of 
lively discussion about design, color and size.  Tina will send Suzi her 
Aunt’s email and Suzi will pass it on to Kris so he can contact her to 
get another bid if the project is not yet finished.  Everyone seemed to 
be in favor of the new banner being stark black and white or white 
with dark green print. 
 
Report of the President. Susan Paine announced that since January 1, 
2008, when the new officers began their term, the following has been 
accomplished: 
 

• Janis Hardy has been elected as the new board member to fill 

the position vacated when Susan Paine moved into presi-
dency. 

• Membership Chair, Marie Taylor, has been appointed in 
accordance with the new bylaws.  (Kay & Stacey are writing 
job descriptions based on the duties that they have been ful-
filling related to membership and sending those to Marie).  
We now have 38 members!  PRBC was established in 1996 
with 7 members. 

• A challenge donation has been made for the 2008 Nationals 
(This has been done in the past to help raise funds for Na-
tionals --one regional club makes donation and challenges 
other regional clubs to meet or beat that donation).  The 
Challenge will be posted in the next ABC Newsletter. 

• A meeting schedule for 2008 has been set. 
 

Goals for the new year include improving our outreach to new mem-
bers (a welcome letter included with the membership card was sug-
gested), successfully hosting the scheduled events (trailing trial and 
Regionals) and helping with the 2008  Nationals.   Suzi feels that it is 
really important for us to support California to the host the Nationals 
because they have supported us and many of those same people are 
members of our club. 
 
The Meeting Schedule is as follows: 
Sunday, January 13 - 10:00 AM, meeting at Suzi Paine's house, 8810 
East G Street/Tacoma WA.  
Saturday, May 3 - (time to be announced) meeting and BBQ at Son-
nya and Tim Crawford's house in Montesano, WA.  We're hoping to 
host all our Rescue Adopters at this event and plans for possible CGC 
and EECT testing are in the works. 
Saturday, May 24 - (time to be announced) our 3rd annual Clyde 
Reed Memorial Trailing Event, meeting and get-together at Lynn and 
Sid Harty's house in Valleyford, WA.  This is always a fun weekend of 
trailing, anyone who is interested in what Bloodhounds were meant to 
do, should attend this event - a great time and lots of learning are guar-
anteed. 
Saturday, August 2 - (afternoon, exact time to be determined)  This is 
our PRBC Annual General Meeting, held at Argus Ranch Facility in 
Auburn, WA, in conjunction with our Regional Specialty Show event.  
We also will hold a club meeting in Long Beach, California, during the 
2008 ABC National Specialty (September 29 through October 4, 
2008).  This will be another opportunity for all of our Southern mem-
bers to attend.  The exact date and time of this meeting will be deter-
mined after the National events are in place; we'll find a short space of 
time to get together and conduct any business as needed. 
Report of the Secretary –The secretary, Stacey Poler, was absent but 
submitted her report in writing which was read by Susan Paine: 
 
Hello Fellow PRBC Members: 
 
I am very sorry and disappointed that I could not attend today’s meet-
ing.  I hope you were all able to view the December issue of the PRBC 
Pawprints.  I look forward to working on the newsletter this year and 
hope to return to four issues for the upcoming year.  In my first year, 
2006, I was only able to get 3 issues out to the membership, but made 
up for that in 2007 with 5 issues being published.  Please do not hesi-
tate to contact me with brags, articles, and fun facts to be included in 
the newsletter.  Please also let me know of any updates for the PRBC 
web site as we will be working on that in coming weeks as well. 
 
I look forward to passing the membership management portion of the 
Secretary’s position to the newly board appointed Membership 
Chair.  Lightening the load for both the Secretary and Treasurer will 
allow them to contribute in other capacities.  If you have address up-
dates, or membership concerns please contact Marie Taylor, at main-
door@msn.com! 
 
I have volunteered for several small jobs for the upcoming 2008 Na-

 

NEW MEMBERS!!! 
 

Please welcome PRBC’s newest members 
 
Linda West of Bend Oregon is a member of the Mt 
Bachelor KC and sponsored by Michele Rockwell and 
Suzi Paine.  She is interested in showing ,trailing, 
obedience, owns two hounds. 
 
Cheryl Cromeenes of Everett Washington who 
currently owns one bloodhound is sponsored by Betty 
Seigal and Janis Hardy and is interested in trailing, 
obedience, SAR, pet, breed info, and breed rescue.   
 
Larry and Janet Law of Gig Habor Washington 
are sponsored by  Sonnya Crawford and Tina Kocar 
sponsored.  They are interested in trailing, search and 
rescue and currently have two BH.   
  
Bear O'Lague and Mari Stone of Shelton Wash-
ington are sponsored by Suzi Paine and Sonnya 
Crawford.  They are interested in pet and have one 
BH. 
 

Address Change 
 

Please update your address book! 
 

Nancy Temple:  nwpngt@q.com 
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We received an extremely aggressive BH, Jack, into Rescue in No-
vember, 2007.  He was immediately euthanized as he was too aggres-
sive to safely feed or care for. 
 
We were called by PAWS in Lynnwood to pickup a liver and tan fe-
male bloodhound, “Daisy”.  Nancy Seanor picked her up last week and 
is fostering her for us. 
We have been in contact with Chris Toepell, Jake Handley and Gail 
Yandell who all have bloodhounds that they are considering putting 
into Rescue.  As of yet, none of these have materialized, but they are 
certainly possibilities.  The Yandell dog has been bounced around in 
Oregon for at least a year that we are aware of.  The Handley dog has 
been in and out of at least one other home and has aggressive tenden-
cies. 
 
We use old carpeting in the dog houses for the hounds to sleep on and 
have to cut up new pieces every few weeks.  Tim recently went to the 
landfill and begged them for throw-away carpeting.  We did get some, 
but they don’t typically let people take it.  If anyone has a contact for 
used carpeting, please let us know and we will pick it up. 
 
Harnesses:  GHVS is selling Easy Walk harnesses with $5 of each sale 
going to Rescue.  We have currently sold 20 harnesses ($100). 
Toys:  We have been selling toys at GHVS that Central Pet donated 
with all funds going to Rescue.  We are almost out and would love to 
get more.  Tina was asked if she could contact Central Pet about donat-
ing more toys. 
 
Janis Hardy’s report: She is trying to reach Adam Yandell who she has 
talked to multiple times in the past.  She also said that the Rest Area 
fundraiser garnered $170 and Janis would like it to be used to help pay 
off the debt to the Crawfords.  Kim seconded. 
 
Kim Bialakowski has a 9-yr-old Rescue in Canada that needs a home 
and would like us to help.  She is getting desperate to place her.  This 
is a Black and Tan female. 
 
A lively Discussion about the backyard breeder, Rebecca Hungerford 
ensued, as she has a new litter and we get a large number of her dogs 
into Rescue. 
 
Janis advised that Rescue needs new business cards.--- Sonnya will 
work on this. 
 
2008 Trailing Trial Committee – Lynn Harty was absent but submit-
ted her report in writing which was read by Susan Paine: 
I regret not being with you for the January 2008 PRBC meeting but 
send my best wishes and warm regards to you.  Here is an update on 
our 2008 Memorial weekend trailing trial 
 
 Clyde Reed was a life member of the American Bloodhound Club, an 
honorary deputy sheriff in Pierce County, Washington, and a founding 
member of the Northwest Bloodhound Search and Rescue organiza-
tion.  His dedication to bloodhounds, participation in mantrailing, and 
support of beginning and veteran dog-and-handler teams will long be 
remembered. 
 
In honor of Clyde’s life and his contributions to mantrailing, and in 
conjunction with Pacific Rim Bloodhound Club and Inland Empire 
Bloodhound Search and Rescue, Sid and Lynn Harty offer the Third 
Annual Clyde Reed Memorial Trailing Trial, a two-day trailing 
event on Friday, May 23, and Saturday, May 24, 2008 (ABC trailing 
trial committee approval received, ABC board approval pending).  The 
trailing trial will be based at the Hartys’ home: 13711 S. Sands Road, 
Valleyford, WA 99036 (8 miles SE of Spokane, WA).  MT, MTI, and 
MTX trails will be offered; EECTs will be accommodated by request 
and judges’ availability.  Judges Suzi Paine, Keith Pikett, Sid Harty, 
and Kim Bialkowski will be on hand to test the mettle of dogs and 
handlers alike. 

tional in our neighboring region.  I encourage everyone to try and con-
tribute to our friends in any way possible.  Upon working on some of 
my small jobs the issue of a generations class in sweepstakes has been 
discussed.  I think that our club should consider offering such a class at 
upcoming regional specialties.  This class would include a series of 
dogs, a minimum of three generations, competing in a single class not 
dependent on gender.  It is too late to offer such a class in 2008, but I 
think it would be both fun and have a potentially good entry in 2009! 
 
I am very excited about the upcoming year for PRBC and look forward 
to seeing everyone at various events! 
 
Lively discussion followed regarding Stacey’s idea of the Generations 
Class and possibly putting in Sweepstakes between Veterans and Pup-
pies.  Everyone was extremely enthusiastic about this idea.  It was 
requested that Suzi contact AKC to see if we can still do it this year, 
otherwise we will do it in conjunction with the 2009 Regional. 
 
Report of the Treasurer –The treas-
urer, Kay Schmitt, was absent but sub-
mitted her report in writing which was 
read by Susan Paine: 
 
CHECKING ACCOUNT 
Balance as of 08/01/07 $5,582.31 
Total income: $2,843.64 
Expenses: 
Total expenses: $3,771.17 
  
Balance at of 01/12/08     $4, 654.78 
 
SAVINGS ACCOUNT 
Balance as of 08/01/07 $1,520.75 
Interest $2.45 
Balance as of 01/09/08 $1,523.20 
CD 
Balance $10,923.21 
  
RESCUE COMMITTEE 
Treasurer’s Report 01/09/08 
CHECKING ACCOUNT 
Balance as of 08/01/07 $4,206.51 
Income: 
Total income: $1,350.00 
Expenses: 
Total Expenses: $3,192.70 
Balance as of 01/09/08 $2,363.81  
 
Katie moved to accept the treasurer’s report and Tina seconded.  The 
report was accepted. 
 
Report of the Committees: 
Rescue Committee – Sonnya Crawford, Janis Hardy, Laurie Adomite, 
Susan Paine 
Sonnya Crawford read the Rescue report: 
Fat Suzi is still with us, although she has been put on a diet and has 
lost weight.  (106lb to 93lbs) 
We took Buster out of Bloodhound Rescue and adopted him through 
GHVS as he was more of a “mixed-breed” bloodhound.  The donation 
that his owner made when he was released to GHVS went to PRBC 
Rescue.  Buster found a home last week with Charlotte Yarkoni from 
Gig Harbor. 
 
Annie was fostered and subsequently adopted by Larry and Janet Law 
and joins their other Rescued bloodhound Elliott. 
Redd, adopted by the Zimburean family, had some aggression episodes 
and was returned to Rescue where he was humanely euthanized. 
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Rescue Update 
February 25, 2008 

 
We currently have 6 bloodhounds in 
Rescue.   Daisy is a 2 year old fe-
male bloodhound. She travels well 
in a car and has a VERY sweet 
temperament. She is a bit timid 
though. She is good with cats and 
children, but doesn't get along with 
some dogs.  She does have a ten-
dency to dig if she is left outside 
and gets bored... She is house-
broken and would make a wonder-
ful family member! 

  
Dallas is a VERY sweet, well 
mannered approximately 2 
year old boy! He travels in a 
car well. He does well with 
other dogs and cats. We are 
not sure how he does with 
children, though he has been 
very sweet with everyone he 
has met. He was a stray, 
which makes his wonderful 
demeanor all the more amaz-
ing!! He is a gentle boy that is 

looking for a family to open their hearts to him!!    
  
Dixie is a young, spayed female 
bloodhound. She is a little over a 
year old.  She is crate trained and will 
sit on command. She is good with 
adults, and older/assertive children. 
She does well with other dogs, but 
does play a bit rough for some. She 
is good with cats, but WILL chase 
them if they run.    
  
Jeb is a 2 year old neutered male 
bloodhound. He was surrendered to 
rescue when his owners were no 
longer able to keep him. He does well with other dogs, cats 
and children. He is housetrained, microchipped and current 
on vaccinations. He kennels well and travels well in cars.    

  
Jess is a 5 year old female blood-
hound.  She is house trained, ken-
nels well, and travels well. Jess 
likes other dogs, does well with 
cats, and does well with children. 
She was surrendered to rescue 
when her family was no longer able 
to keep her and her brother Jeb. 
She is looking for a forever home 
where she can share all that love 
she has to give. This is Jess’ sec-
ond time here at PRBC Rescue! 
  
 Suzi is approx 5 to 6 years old. She 
has had a very unstable life, as she 

(Continued on page 5) 

 
Premium lists will be available online at the Pacific Rim Bloodhound 
Club web site (www.pacificrimbloodhoundclub.org) in late March 
2008, and an advertisement for the trailing trial will be published in the 
next ABC newsletter. 
 
2008 Regional Specialty Committee – Suzi Paine, Janis Hardy, Son-
nya Crawford— Regionals will be held Aug 2 in conjunction with the 
hound classic.  We are very excited that two bloodhound people will 
be judging our show.   The hound show will be hosting a bloodhound 
sweepstakes this year.  Sonnya needs to talk to Tim Whetstine  to see 
if he will commit to cooking dinner again. We will be taking 4 camp-
ing sites this year w/ Crawfords to rent 3 spots and PRBC renting 1 
spot.  Lunches will be box lunches (probably from Jennifer Loso—to 
be confirmed). 
 
New Appointed Position/Membership Chair – In accordance with 
bylaws, we have created a Membership Chair position to handle all the 
membership duties formerly done by our secretary and treasurer.  
Marie Taylor has accepted this position and the duties are being transi-
tioned currently. 
 
Unfinished Business:  None 
 
New Business:  Tina will be showing her own dog,  Hollywood.   Con-
gratulations to Janis and Follie on Follie’s first major today at the Puy-
allup show. 
 
Adjournment:  Sonnya motioned to adjourn.  The meeting was ad-
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 Jan Cook—Duncan (Houndwalker's Man In 

The Moon) appeared at his first set of shows 
last weekend since the National in Texas. We are 
the only Bldhnd for miles here in Calgary, so for 
two days he looked good but didn't place in 
group. On the third day he got a 4th in group! I 
was sooo pleased! In Canada that counts for 
points. There were 21 hound breeds that day. We 
are still planning on moving to Vancouver Is. this 
summer. Sorting thru 40 years of "stuff" is quite 
a job, but we'll get there eventually! Then I will 
truly be a Pacific Rim member, not one from 
over the Rockies! 
 
Lynne and Steve Aguirre—Glory, Nunya's 
M-Azing MorningStar RTZ, picked up two 
more points at the Orange Empire Dog Club's 
show weekend by going BOW the first day, and 
then WB on day two.  Glory was handled by 
Lynne with Steve acting as towel man.  Lynne is 
working on reversing this trend. It just seems 
unnatural to see Steve looking into the 
ring!  Congrats to Stacey and 
Ryan at Nunya and of course 
to mom, Maizey and dad, 
Moses.  But wait, there’s 
more!  Glory picked up an-
other two points at the Silver 
Bay Kennel Club Dog Show 
just last weekend! 
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has been in and out of 
several homes. Despite 
that, she has a wonderful 
personality, and loves 
people. She is a little 
overweight, but has been 
on a diet and it has been 
very successful! She has 
lost 18 pounds!  She 
does well with older chil-
dren, but we are not sure 
how she does with 
younger children. She 
would do best being the only dog in a family, as she has a 
history of not getting along with some dogs. She is not overly 
aggressive however towards them and can be walked easily 
in public places. She has a huge, loving heart and she is 
patiently waiting for her "forever family" to come along and 
open their hearts to her!! 
 
PRBC Rescue is currently seeking volunteers to come out 
and deep-clean the runs with the power-washer.  We would 
also appreciate any leads on used carpeting, as we use the 
carpeting for bedding in the dog houses and have to replace 
it often.  If you know of anyone replacing their carpeting, 
please let us know and we will find a way to come and get it.  
 
Our membership is GREAT about emailing us whenever 
there is a bloodhound in the paper or on Craigslist so that we 
can help place him/her.  Thank you and keep those emails 
coming! 
 
Sonnya Crawford, DVM 
drsonnya@gmail.com 
http://www.petfinder.com/shelters/WA300.html 

 

 AKC Naming of Dogs  
http://www.akc.org/reg/namingofdog.cfm 

 
As posted on the AKC Web site there has 
been change to the naming rules for reg-

istered dogs: 
 

Effective February 1, 2008, a pilot pro-
gram will be put in place to enable an 

owner to register a dog with a name of 37 
to 50 spaces, rather than being held to the 

usual 36 space limit. The fee for names 
exceeding 36 spaces will be $10.00.  

 
Happy Naming!!! 

The Country Life and Times of  
Goober Andrews 

November 25, 1992 – October 20, 2006 
 

Car ride to town with mom 
 
 Now one day when I was just a young pup about 1 
year or so.  My dad said to mom as she was preparing for a trip 
to town for supplies, “Why don’t you 
take Goober for a car ride to town, he will be a good boy and he 
loves car rides” 
 I had been in the pickup truck a few times and loved to 
look up over the cab with ears flapping in the wind, surveying 
the world as it rushed by. 
Well time came to leave for town the car fired up and mom 
looked at me then at dad and said you really think he will be 
good.  Of course dad replied he’ll enjoy it. 
 So the back seat car door opened and in I jumped.  The 
windows were rolled down so I could hang out the window.  
What a spectacle we must have made, big hound head hanging 
out the window ears flapping in the wind slim spewing from the 
mouth all down the side of the jeep and any other vehicles that 
were to close.  That will teach them to tailgate.  Well twenty 
minutes later mom pulls into a parking lot to make her first 
stop. 
 She rolls up the window to only allow my nose out and 
that’s just not fair.  I was hoping to slim some passerby’s just 
for fun.  Mom was only gone 5-10 minutes.  Now when she 
returned she stopped dead in her tracks and the look on her face 
was priceless, should have had a camera.  You see while she 
was gone I jumped into the front seat to watch all the people 
and cars, it was very exciting.  With much talent I had managed 
to sling long tentacles of my special bloodhound slim and sus-
pend them from the rear view mirror the steering wheel and just 
about every knob on the dashboard and I do believe I covered 
most of the front windshield.  Mom being the smart woman she 
is was so glad to have a towel in the car just in case.  For with 
out that towel she would not have been able to drive.  After the 
clean up and a lot of new words I had not heard yet we hastily 
returned home where I was deposited back with dad.  Mom had 
a few of those new words for him also and he had to wash out 
the car then back off to town mom sped to continue her journey 
from store to 
store. 
 
Hope you en-
joyed my story 
of my first and 
last car trip to 
town. 
 
Goober An-
drews 
 
PS:  Owning a 
Bloodhound motto “Goober happens so always carry a towel”  
Don’t tell anyone I was supposed to be a cougar hound to chase 
big cats up trees. 
 
Submitted by:   Kathi Andrews 
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MARK YOUR CALENDARS 
American Bloodhound Club  

NW Regional Specialty! 
Saturday August 2nd, 2008 

 
 
The Regional is held at the Argus Ranch Facility for Dogs in Auburn WA. Full RV 
hookup RV sites, camping sites, and showers are available. Or, you can stay at the Au-
burn Valu Inn, 102 15th St NE, Auburn WA, 98003, 1-866-833-8007. Rooms range 
from $60 to $90 per night and there is no pet fee if you let them know you are attend-
ing the show weekend at Argus. 
 
Puppy, Veteran and Generations Sweepstakes will be judged by Myron Robb 
of Pinehollow Bloodhounds in California. 
 
Regular, nonregular and BOB will be judged by longtime ABC member Kristi 
Trivilino, from Washington.  
 

After judging, PRBC will host a ringside lunch, followed by auction/raffles, an ABC 
and PRBC general meeting, and a Bloodhound Parade open to all Bloodhounds, par-

ticularly our working and rescue hounds. 
 

PRBC Will be hosting a banquet on Saturday evening, Mr. Whetstine will be cooking 
for us again!  Menu to be announced. 

 
 
 
 

Also join us for the Western Washington Hound Association 
and ABC NW Supported Entry Event 

Sunday August 3rd 
 

Details to come! 
 

 
Show Secretary for Both Events 

 
BaRay Events 

http://www.barayevents.com 
P.O. Box3075 
Sequim, WA 

98382 
Phone: (360)-683-1507 Fax: (360) 683-6654   
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2008 NORTHWEST REGIONAL SPECIALTY & SUPPORTED ENTRY EVENT 

HOSTED BY THE PACIFIC RIM BLOODHOUND CLUB 
TROPHY DONATION PRICE LIST 

 
 
 REGIONAL SPECIALTY 

 
Regular Classes 
Best of Breed   $50.00 
Best of Opposite Sex  $50.00 
Best of Winners   $40.00 
Winners Dog & Bitch  $35.00 each 
Reserve Winners Dog & Bitch $25.00 each 
Large ABC Pewter for BOB & BOS $30.00 each 
Small ABC Pewter for WD & WB $15.00 each 
First through Fourth in each class $30.00 full class 
Puppy Sweepstakes 
Best in Sweepstakes  $40.00 
Best of Opposite in Sweepstakes $40.00 
First through Fourth in each class $25.00 full class 
Veteran Sweepstakes 
Best Veteran Dog in Sweeps  $40.00 
Best Veteran Bitch in Sweeps  $40.00 
First Place in each class  $20.00 
Veteran Participant   $15.00 each 
Generations Sweepstakes 
First Place in each class  $20.00 
Best in Generations   $40.00  
Non-Regular Classes 
Best Veteran Dog & Bitch  $35.00 each 
Veteran Participant   $15.00 each 
Stud Dog First through Fourth $25.00 full class 
Brood Bitch First through Fourth $25.00 full class 
      
  

 
WESTERN WASHINGTON HOUND ASSOCIA-
TION – SUPPORTED ENTRY EVENT 
 
Best of Breed   $50.00 
Best of Opposite Sex  $50.00 
Best of Winners   $40.00 
Winners Dog & Bitch  $35.00 
Best Puppy   $25.00 
Best Veteran   $25.00 
Best in Sweepstakes  $30.00 
Best of Opposite in Sweepstakes $25.00 
 
 
 

 

Name_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

Kennel Name_________________________________________________________________________________ 

Address_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

1st Choice_________________________________ 2nd Choice_________________________________________ 

General Fund ______________________________________________ 

Donations to the General Fund are greatly appreciated! 

How would you like your sponsorship to read in the  premiumlist/catalog?

___________________________________________________________________________________________________________

_______________________________________________________________ 

______________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Please Make Checks Out To:  Pacific Rim Bloodhound Club 
Mail Form & Check To:  Janis Hardy/41223 SE 71st Street/Snoqualmie, WA 98065    burntoast1@gmail.com 
 
PLEASE NOTE!  FOR YOUR SPONSORSHIP TO BE INCLUDED IN THE PREMIUM LIST, WE MUST RECEIVE YOUR CHECK AND THIS 
FORM NO LATER THAN MAY 1, 2008.  THE DEADLINE FOR INCLUSION IN THE CATALOG IS JULY 15TH 
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March 2008 


